

117 East Columbus Avenue
Suite 100 • Bellefontaine, Oh 43311
commissioners@co.logan.oh.us
(office) 937-599-7283 • (fax) 937-599-7268

## Joe Antram + Paul Benedetti + Mark Robinson

David Henry
County Administrator
david.henry@co.logan.oh.us
937-599-7283

Jenny Richardson Human Resources Director jrichardson@co.logan.oh.us 937-599-7280 DeDe Doss Administrative Clerk ddoss@co.logan.oh.us 937-599-7284

January 20, 2022

OPSB Board: Dick Stein, Dorothy Pelanda, Gregory Murphy, Jay Hottinger, Jeffery Crossman

Dear Members of the Ohio Power Siting Board:

I am writing you, the members of the Ohio Power Siting Board, to notify you that I would like to rescind my letter dated November 30, 2021, in support for utility-scale solar development in Logan County.

Although my letter did not support any individual solar project, I feel it is in the best interests of our citizens that I listen to the request of those residents that are directly impacted by the Fountain Utility Scale Solar Project. After seeing the location, size, and scope of the Fountain project, it is not right for our community.

I understand my original letter will remain in the project folder but would ask that this letter is as accessible to the public.

Thank you,

Sinceret

Paul Benedetti,

The Logan County Board of Commissioners

## This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on

1/25/2022 5:20:58 PM

in

Case No(s). 21-1231-EL-BGN

Summary: Public Comment of Paul Benedetti, via website, electronically filed by Docketing Staff on behalf of Docketing